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April 30, 2020 

Parents/ Guardians 

Kyushu Bunka Gakuen 

Elementary and Junior High 

Principal   Makoto Momotsu 

Response after May 7, 2020 (due to the extension of the declaration of emergency) 

The government and prefecture announced an extension of temporary closures for the new coronavirus infection 

countermeasures. Details of the extension of the emergency declaration will be announced in the future, but it 

seems that it is still necessary for prefectures across the country to cooperate and take thorough measures to combat 

new coronavirus infections. 

At present, our school will respond as follows in response to the prevention of the spread of infection by Nagasaki 

Prefecture. 

 

1.  Special school days (distributed attendance) will be held. (May 7th and 8th will be treated as special 

holidays.) 

(1) May 7 (Thursday): First and second year junior high school students (Grade 7 and 8) (elementary 

school is closed) 

(2) May 8 (Friday): Elementary 1st and 2nd graders (Junior high school is closed) 

* There is no lunch provided on May 7th and 8th. Students are scheduled to leave school at 11:30 

〇The school bus runs normally in the morning and leaves school at 11:30. 

〇 Regarding school bus use, I would like to try to avoid congestion, so I would appreciate it if you could 

continue to support the transfer of children as before. 

 

2.  About the use of Gakudo (Hanazono Kids Club)  <elementary school students only> 

As in the past, we ask that you continue to use the "In-School Gakudo (morning)" and "Hanazono Kids Club 

(afternoon)" with the understanding that national and prefectural emergency declarations have been issued. 

Available hours will be the morning of the 7th, the afternoon of the 7th, and the afternoon of the 8th. 

*Bringing a lunch is required for those staying in the afternoon. If you would like your child to attend, please 

call the school at 37-8100 by Friday, May 1. 

 

3. Implementation of tablet training and consultation session (for parents) 

It is quite possible that the school could be postponed further into the future, and we would like to make more 

effective use of the "distance learning" program. Therefore, regardless of the reopening of school or an 

extended closure, we would like to hold small group "Tablet Utilization Seminar" sessions for parents from 

Monday the 11th to Saturday the 16th as follows. 

 

Parents/guardians of students in the 1st grade of elementary school, 1st grade of junior high school (Grade 7), 

2nd grade of elementary school are also encouraged to participate. If you are a parent in the second grade of 

junior high school (Grade 8) and would like to attend the tablet training, please join us.  

     see next page for dates and times of sessions. 
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Date and time 

 

May 11 (Monday) - 15 (Friday), (1) 9:00 - (2) 11:00 - (3) 15:00 - 

(2) May 16 (Sat.) ④ 9:00 a.m. only 

The content is scheduled to last about one hour. 

We apologize for the busy schedule, but please call the school to let us know your preferred date and time. 

You can also let us know via the school's website by sending an email. Thank you very much for your 

cooperation.  Please contact the school by phone ( 37-8100) or email (website) by May 8 to schedule 

a session.  

 

The decision to resume school or extend the holidays after May 11 is currently under consideration. 

Please note that we will let you know as soon as possible. 


